BROTHERS OF HOLY CROSS

DISTRICT OF WEST AFRICA
Our mission is the Lord’s

and so is the strength for it.
Holy Cross Constitutions

In 1957 three Holy Cross Brothers left Notre Dame and went to the West African country of Ghana to work in High Schools.  In 1962 a formation program was started to accept young Africans into our community. This year we celebrate 63 years of work in West Africa. There are now 60 Ghanaian Holy Cross Brothers, many in various stages of education and training. This year there are six novices.
The Holy Cross community is working in two High Schools and has a Basic Skills Training program for very poor children teaching masonry, carpentry, small engine repair and auto-fitting. Three years ago, we started building a new national, private, co-educational boarding high school.  The school construction is not yet completed but we already have two classes of students in attendance. In May of 2006 a new facility was opened to care for “at risk” street kids to provide them with a safe home and an education that will prepare them for a good job. The community also administers and teaches at the Holy Cross Continuing Formation Center.  This is a facility that offers a great range of programs for African priests and religious as well as leadership training for the youth of Ghana.  Our Holy Cross Sisters work in catechetical training and have opened a primary school.
This year there are 15 young men in our pre-novitiate formation program. There are now only 2 American religious left in Ghana.  It is our hope that eventually we will have enough African Holy Cross Religious to have a separate, independent province of Holy Cross Brothers in West Africa continuing and expanding the work begun in 1957.  The Holy Cross community participates effectively in the growth of the Church in Africa. 

